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The days are really starting to pull out now and as I write this and send it off to the Editor, Sunrise is now 0706 and Sunset is 1710, hopefully we will see the end of some rather challenging weather soon. When the weather has been good, we are busy, however, training has been hit hard and for around the last week in January and the first in February we were unable to even open the hangar doors. Our Fly-In date list is now out, on the website and should be in most flying magazines soon and it’s looking like it could be an exciting year. The sugar beet has gone and the fields ploughed and thankfully no deep ditch either side of the main runway nor on the East side of 15/33. Before long, Spring Barley will be sown…also making for a softer and safer area should you be inclined to fall ‘off the runway’ 

Northrepps Aero Club; First, a big thank you to all those members who have paid their dues and a little reminder that you can do this either by cash or card on the airfield, by BACS or over the phone by card with Smiffy. There is a nice ‘goody bag’ this year too. It’s great too that we are continuing to pick up new members and if an when the weather picks up, we will be having a campaign to get more students enrolled. We are also seeing a rise in people asking about ‘down-sizing’ from a full PPL to an NPPL and converting to 3-Axis aircraft. 3 Club members have new toys and a mix of X’Air’s and Thrusters, 2 nose wheel and one taildragger. As some of the regulars will notice, we are in the process of replacing the fencing around the campsite, garden and car park, making the line between public and airside  safer. The existing fence was all we could afford at the time and the new one is smarter, stronger and pressure treated, rather than sprayed with creosote, and should last for many years. If the old timber can be saved, we will use it rather than rope alongside the track to the modellers area. 
The Paramotor Group; A small group along with Chilly and a some from an Essex club have just had a week flying in Spain and all seemed to have a good time. Many members will be attending an array of events across the UK this year, including one in West Norfolk. The number taking up cliff soaring continues to grow and they are also close to opening a paramotor site south of the City.
The Model Flying Club continues to fly when it can and following their AGM, have some new Officers. No doubt they too will be busier when the weather sorts itself out. They are also cutting and rolling their own grass although of course we will continue to cut the runway.

Flight Safety; For those who operate the Rotax 912 or 912S and if the engine is less than 2 years old….you are reminded that there is an M.P.D out and your aircraft should not be flown until you have complied. Also, if you haven’t had reason to contact the UK main Rotax dealer….you should know that a different Company has now taken over the dealership. New Maps….The new series for both ½ m (March)and ¼ m (May) will be out shortly and we will put a reminder on both the FB and airfield websites and have them for sale at a discounted price. The new Southend Zone has been approved but not as large as they wanted. There are more changes in the pipeline through the CAA and concern the types of fuel you can/cannot use in various aircraft, some changes to Air Law and aircraft maintenance. There are too many to list here so check the usual sites. Most of these changes are due to having to comply with the EU/EASA…surprise, surprise 
Silly Quiz Time… Postponed till next month
Airfield News The flying press and FB are full of yet more Airfields under threat, usually  houses or wind farms, and of course more closures. There is a campaign going to try and re-open Plymouth and to save Wellesbourne. If you are flying into Turweston( home of the LAA) be aware that there is now a solar farm right up to the airfield boundary….not ideal if the fan stops… 
There is a well known airfield just south of Norwich and many people have recently discovered that they now seem to require 24hrs for PPR and 48hrs for event days. Several have also been ‘Ramp Checked’ so you should consider carrying your License and aircraft docs with you.. I have heard no news from other local airfields.
From the Flying Press Other than items covered else where in this news sheet, there is not an awful lot to report this month. Most seem to cover the CAA changes, a growing list of events for this year and more new aircraft, several in the SSDR class. The Chinese are now producing an electric ‘plastic fantastic and looks at first glance like a CT. Several aircraft can also now be retro-fitted with Diesels and I see TLAC are testing a Sherwood Ranger with a ‘D’ motor. They have also nearly completed their first SSDR called a Kub
Wants/Sales Next month I hope to have some items including possibly 2 aircraft for sale and 1 wanted. If I can get the details sorted, I will put them on our website and notice board. Also,  I know of two, possibly three looking to form a group around a factory built 3-axis machine. I have also heard from a couple of as yet non members who would like to get in a group….. If I can ‘marry’ everybody up and if they have the loot, we could really start looking. There is a nice flex wing for sale at Priory Farm, if it hasn’t gone…it was at a very sensible price, I will try and find the info again…
And Finally…. Fencing update: A big thank you to all those that gave up a Sunday morning to help with the fencing…We completed the garden/car park area and the new gate is now hung. Smiffy, Chippie and Buzby have been getting on doing the camping area which will leave just the fence down to the model area and around the hangars. I should also thank Cherie for supplying the fencers with copious amounts of tea and bacon butties...
We have applied for planning for a third hangar which will be for flex wings (or Gyros) only, it’s the same length but narrower and slightly taller so we can get rigged wings on trollies down the centre and the pods down the sides. The planning notice already displayed on the roadside by our entrance is to expand the Diner.

Stop Press: For GA operators, there are further changes just announced that change the IFR/IMC rules also the easing of regulations concerning pax and the 90 day rules..
TLAC have just been awarded the dealership and maintenance contract for the ‘D motor’ Well done guys.

Another well know airfield…Cotswold, formerly RAF Kemble, is now under threat for yet more housing. The present operators have spent a fortune and it’s no toy airfield with everything up to Executive Jets. They have also recently become the first licensed airfield in the UK to get LED Landing lights approved. Maybe I’m missing something but where are all the potential home owners who can afford a mortgage and get a job or want to live in the middle of nowhere?

The next Club Night in North Walsham is on Thursday 26th February. I fear the Fly-in this weekend 21-22nd February may be a wash out. The next one is the 21-22….The Mad March Fly-in

Happy Landings,

Chris and the team                                                                                19/02/15

